
 
 
 
 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(HICKINGS LANE AND ILKESTON ROAD, STAPLEFORD) 

(PROHIBITION OF WAITING) TRAFFIC REGULATION  
ORDER 2023 (5314A) 

 
 

STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to 
deliver highway services in Nottinghamshire. Concerns have been raised about 
inconsiderate and obstructive parking at the junction of Hickings Lane and Ilkeston 
Road, Stapleford. This reduces visibility and access for drivers and pedestrians 
using this junction. 
 
In response to concerns raised during the advert period, we have re-evaluated the 
issues and it has been decided to make some changes to the original proposals.  
 
The revised proposals consist of the following:- 

• Double Yellow Lines (No Waiting At Any time) around the junction of 
Ilkeston Road and Hickings Lane, extending along the south-east side to 
match the north-west side. 

 
The proposals are shown on Drawing Number H/JW/4019/01 Rev A. 
 


